
 

TODAY: Comptroller Brooke Lierman to Testify 
before Joint Federal Action Oversight Committee 

ANNAPOLIS, Md. (August 11, 2025) – Comptroller Brooke E. Lierman and Deputy 
Comptroller for Policy Ben Seigel will provide a briefing to the Maryland General 
Assembly’s Joint Federal Action Oversight Committee today on the impact of recent 
federal action on Maryland’s economy.  

The testimony is expected to highlight findings from a June 2025 report by the Maryland 
Office of the Comptroller and the University of Maryland Robert H. Smith School of 
Business detailing federal government spending and jobs in Maryland prior to the 
second Trump Administration. The agency is working with University of Maryland 
researchers on a follow-up report exploring the direct impacts of federal government 
layoffs and spending cuts on the state.   

What: Comptroller Lierman to Brief Joint Federal Action Oversight Committee  

Who: Comptroller Brooke E. Lierman, Deputy Comptroller Ben Seigel  

When: August 11, 2025, 2 p.m.  

Where: Virtually via Zoom. Watch the briefing on YouTube.  

### 

Media Contacts 

Robyne McCullough 
rmccullough@marylandtaxes.gov 

410-980-0139 (cell) 

Barbara Sauers 
bsauers@marylandtaxes.gov 

410-212-9414 (cell) 
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